
 
 
 

Highways & Parking 
Ann Cunningham: Head of Service for Highways & Parking  

 

 
 
 
 

17 April 2024 

Statutory Consultation 
 
Review of Crouch End B Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ)  
 
Dear Resident or Business, 
 
Further to my letter dated 21 December 2023, which set out the results of the public engagement undertaken 
as part of the review of Crouch End B (CPZ), I am now writing to inform you when the statutory consultation 
will commence on the agreed changes and how you can participate further in this process.  
 
What you told us 

We sent engagement packs to 2770 properties. We received 447 responses. These responses were split as 
follows:  

• 363 (81.2%) felt that changes to operational arrangements were not required. 

• 84 (18.8%) indicated support for an increase in existing parking controls. 

In general, the overall majority indicated that the existing parking controls in Crouch End B are working well 
with current the operational days and times – Monday to Friday, 2 pm to 4 pm. 

In response to concerns raised about lorries and large vehicles damaging cars while turning at various 
junctions we propose to increase lengths of ‘at any time’ waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) at some 
locations. 

What we are going to do 

We have decided to:  

a) Retain the current Crouch End B (CEB) CPZ operational days and times - Monday to Friday, 2 pm 
to 4 pm for all roads within the CPZ 

b) Increase the lengths of ‘at any time’ restrictions (double yellow lines) at the following locations to 
improve safety, visibility, and accessibility for all road users.  

• Coleridge Road Junction with Edison Road. 

• Crouch Hall Road Junction with Berkeley Road. 

To view these proposals please visit our online portal here: https://consultation.appyway.com/haringey and 
click on the ‘proposals in consultation’ tab and search for reference 2024-T05-Crouch End B CPZ Review.  
If you are unable to view these online, you can request a copy of the proposals by contacting us at 
frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk.  

Next Steps 

The statutory consultation on these changes will begin on Wednesday 17 April 2024. This provides a 21-
day period for anyone wishing to object or to respond to those proposals.  You can send us your objection 
or submission via the online portal https://consultation.appyway.com/haringey or email 
traffic.orders@haringey.gov.uk.  Alternatively, you can write to us at the postal address shown on this letter.  
Please ensure that Review of Crouch End B CPZ is included within the subject title of your email or letter.   

The closing date for objections and submissions to be received by the Council via email or post is 
Wednesday 8 May 2024. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the scheme, please contact us: 
frontline.consultation@haringey.gov.uk. 
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What Happens Next? 

At the end of the statutory consultation period, all objections and submissions will be considered by the 
Council before a decision is made on whether to introduce changes to parking controls.  I will write to you 
again to inform you of this decision and timescales for implementing the changes to the CPZ should they 
be approved.   

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

 
 
Highways and Parking 
 
 

Highways and Parking 
Alexandra House 
Level 4 
10 Station Road 
Wood Green 
London N22 7TR 
 
020 8489 1000 
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